
From: Brent Ferguson [mailto:Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au]  

Sent: Friday, 7 October 2016 4:19 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J 

Subject: Review of the Hair & Beauty Industry Award  
Importance: High 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
I refer to your below correspondence to Mr Boothman of the Hair and Beauty Australia Industry 
Association (HABA). 
 
Ai Group now represents HABA, as foreshadowed in Mr Boothman’s correspondence of 27 
September 2016. 
 
HABA intends to seek variations to the rostering provisions (clauses 12, 29 and 30) of the Hair and 
Beauty Industry Award 2010. It also intends to seek variations relating to the classification structure 
contained in Schedule B. 
 
A formal submission in accordance with direction 1 of the Directions issued on the 26 August 2016 
will be filed with the Commission by 4pm, Thursday 13 October 2016. 
 
Regards, 
 

Brent Ferguson 

National Manager – Workplace Relations Advocacy & Policy 

 

51 Walker Street, North Sydney NSW 2060 
T: 02 9466 5530 

M: 0405 448 119 
E: Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au 
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